






[Service Date September 18, 2003]

September 18, 2003

NOTICE RESCHEDULING PREHEARING CONFERENCE

(Set for Monday, October 6, 2003, at 1:30 p.m.)

Re:
Application No. GA-079178 of Blaine-Bay Refuse, Inc., for Extension of Authority Under Certificate No. G-145, for a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity to Operate Motor Vehicles in Furnishing Solid Waste Collection Service, Docket No. TG-030831

TO ALL PARTIES:

On August 29, 2003, the Commission issued a notice to all parties scheduling a prehearing conference in this matter for September 22, 2003.  On September 17, 2003, Polly McNeill, counsel for Sanitary Service Company, Inc., filed a request for extension of the prehearing conference.  Ms. McNeill will be out-of-town and unavailable to attend the prehearing conference at the scheduled time.  The Commission has consulted with all parties involved and grants the extension to move the prehearing conference.

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE That a prehearing conference will be held on Monday, October 6, 2003, at 1:30 p.m., in Room 108, Chandler Plaza Building, 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W., Olympia, Washington.  If you are unable to attend the prehearing conference in person, you may attend via the Commission's teleconference bridge line at (360) 664-3846.

Sincerely,

CAROLE J. WASHBURN

Executive Secretary

